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December 11, 2002

___ Bill Benson


_x_ Kirk Johnston

___Michael D’Amico

_x_ Ray Lovell


___ Chris Jeffries

_x_ Michael Stupy

_x_Joanna Lampkins – ASO Representative

Guests:  Bruce Spain

The meeting began at 3:42 pm.  The minutes to the October 16, 2002 were approved as submitted.

Parking Update at Lot B

One-third of Lot B will remain open until January 2003 for staff and faculty parking.  It will then be closed off for the Natural Science construction project.

Winter Intersession Parking Fee

The winter intersession parking permit is $20.00, which is the same rate as the summer school session.

Faculty Loading/Unloading Stall

The far left handicap stall in the disabled parking area east of the shops building will be converted to a 15-minute loading/unloading stall for staff.

Additional Stalls for Handicap Students

Bruce Spain discussed the need for more handicap parking stalls because of a rehabilitation program on campus.  In order to accommodate more handicap parking, he suggested relocating three of the box office stalls currently in Lot J to the center aisle of Lot J, decreasing staff parking by three stalls.  The former location of the box office stalls would be replaced with three handicap stalls.  There was a suggestion of creating valet parking services to accommodate handicap students.

Tram Services/Student Accessibility

There is a courtesy shuttle on campus Monday through Thursday that many people use at night.  It is not wheelchair accessible.  Cadets would have to do a walking escort for individuals in wheelchairs.

Ray Lovell presented information on a Taylor-Dunn wheel-chair accessible tram that fits up to six people.  The cost of the tram is approximately $16,000.

If this tram were to be purchased, it would not be operational during the day.  The tram would have to be charged during the day if it were to be used at night.  Two trams would probably need to be purchased for use during the day and at night.  Another issue would be personnel costs to run the tram.

Round Table

Joanna Lampkins – The Associated Student Organization has not come to a decision regarding the ten designated parking stalls in Lot L.  In response to her question regarding the issuance of annual permits, Kirk had mentioned that Chief D’Amico thought it was a good idea and he is looking into the costs.

The committee walked out to Lot J for a visual of Bruce Spain’s suggestion of adding handicap stalls.

The meeting ended at 4:29 pm.  The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, February 19, 2003.
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